
Original
Memorandum of Agreement

regarding

Working Conditions during the 2021-2022 School Year
(  j between

West Valley Educational Secretaries Association
and West Valley School District

Whereas the West Valley Educational Secretarial Association is concerned about the safety of
staff and students when opening school buildings for the 2021-2022 school year;

WTiereas COVID-19 continues to create a public health emergency and the Office of the
Superintendent of Public Instruction and the Yakima Health Department has issued requirements
for the 2021-2022 school year that substantially affect the wages, hours, and working conditions;

Whereas the Govemor Inslee has lifted the building closure mandate and the West Valley School
District (District) has determined an educational plan for the District;

Therefore, the parties have agreed to the following;

1) Work Schedule: All employees are expected to report to their work site daily.
a. It is understood that employees may need flexibility with their work schedule and

location due to caring for family members and education needs of their own
students.

b. Protocols for a flexible work schedule and location will be mutually established
with the office employees and the building administrators. If the flexible schedule
includes working from home for all or some of the work hours, the district will
accommodate reasonable requests for technology.

c. The protocols developed will adhere to each employee's workday as defined in
the collective bargaining agreement.

2) Training and professional development: All employees shall receive training on
COVID-19 health and safety precautions prior to the opening of the building offices.
Training will be on as needed basis, pending recommendations and updates.

a. This training will include the state health departments recommendations the
District plans to follow.

b. Training will take place during the regular workday or time will be paid at the
employee's hourly rate including overtime if earned.

3) Building offices: Both parties have an interest in limiting the number of face-to-face
interactions while keeping the district operating.

a. Front Office Areas: No employee, parent or member of the public may enter any
building without properly wearing a mask except for exceptions listed by the
District's Safe Start Reopen Plan. Office staff who normally have regular contact
with parents, and members of the public shall be provided with plexi-glass or
plastic guards in their workspaces, or other appropriate protections as requested
by the employee.














